Board of Selectmen TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD, NH SELECTMEN'S NON-PUBLIC SESSION #1

October 6, 2021

Gary Winn opened the non-public session to discuss additions and details of the 2021-2022 Public Works Department Budget. Also present were Fran Shippee, Kelli Hanzalik, and Jim Barey.

Hanzalik asked about the budget increases and the merit program, noting that when the board previously went over evaluations, there was something that Winn had read about the merit portion meaning in addition based on evaluation and whether COLA was to be included as well. Hanzalik and Shippee noted that COLA should not be involved.

The board discussed the timing on employee raises and how it will affect the Highway department budget for 2021-2022.

Gary Winn moved to leave Non-Public Session #1. The motion was seconded by Kelli Hanzalik and passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Barey
Board of Selectmen Secretary

Approved by:

Suy Winn, Chairman	Date
Fran Shippee	Date
Kelli Hanzalik	Date
Manual	Date
Manual	